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   It is unbelievable how time flies! The month of May is a blur. We had so much going on I am not sure 

how we got done what we did. Our 2023 yearbooks are complete and most clubs should have them by 

now. Thanks to my Bridge Officers V/C Dale Vanderford & R/C Scott Kneisel for helping out along 

with Commodore Lang, Commodore Harris, and Warren Dempster. Your help was much appreciated. I 

would also like to thank Commodore Dave Betschman of Nugent’s Canal Yacht Club for allowing me to 

bring my books to his club for distribution to the AYC clubs. That was a HUGE DEAL!  I would like to 

express to all of the clubs and organizations that purchased ads in this year’s book how much we appre-

ciate their support, we couldn’t do it without your help!  Last month when I was thanking everyone for 

donating a basket for the spring meeting I screwed up and forgot to Thank IOBG & IOBGA- District #7 

for their wonderful donation of the wagon of cheer. Please except my sincere apology for this oversite.                         

 Now to the task at hand, our summer regattas. First up will be the Jr. Sail headed by Alec 

Chabalowski & Linda Sprenger kicking off on July 16th thru the 20th. This I know will be terrific event with a lot people pitching in to 

ensure that the kids will have a fantastic week at the Bay. So if you have an opportunity to come to the Bay that week you won’t    

regret that decision to watch these kids in action.  We follow up the Jr. Sail Program with the Jr. Power Program headed by          

Commodore Bob Lang working his magic to make sure that these kids learn as much as possible and have a fun time in the classroom 

and on the water.  Happening at the same time as the Jr. Power is the Power Boat Regatta headed by Rich McKee and his committee. 

This band of merry makers will make sure your time on the Bay will be very enjoyable, much like summer camp! They have added a 

few things and made some other changes all in an effort to make sure this event the best that it can be! See the” pool party” on     

Tuesday even though it is not an official day of the regatta we know people really enjoy this event and we wanted to fit it into the 

schedule. So come early and relax at the pool knowing that you don’t have to rush off to another event. The committee will be 

providing golf carts for transportation to the pool at Adventure Bay. Don’t forget to contact the PIB dock master when you arrive for 

your dock, I think it is channel # 9. Also remember this day’s dockage is not part of your I-LYA package and you will need to pay 

them @ $1.75/foot. They will make every effor t to get you as close as possible to the regatta assigned dock space , but under-

stand you may have to move.  If you haven’t registered as of yet there is still time. Go to the I-LYA.org site and pulldown the   

power regatta menu. It’s as easy as 1-2-3. Also don’t forget to sign up for the social package for the best bargain on the island. Make 

sure when you come to the Yacht Club you also sign up many other fun activities, corn hole, volleyball, softball, pub crawl, dinghy 

races, kayak races & tug of war, predicted log, docking contest just to mention a few. How about taking a shift on driving the golf 

cart or working dock security. These are all fun things to do and a great way to meet new people from new places. For the ladies,  

Lady Rhonda would love to see you at her ladies luncheon.  Our Sail regatta is next 8/2- 8/6 under the direction of Bill Pribe & Doug 

Seib. These crafty veterans know how to put on a sail event. Daily Races for many classes of boats and a lot of fun. Check out the 

registration on the I-LYA site. Also get in the deep water races from Cleveland, Toledo, or the Steeplechase from Sandusky. Hey they 

also say they have free beer??              For all of participants whether you are power or sail we would like to display your club 

burgees on the end of the dock. This surely dresses up the docks and it shows everyone that we are having a fantastic event. The nor-

mal 3 x 5 type flag will be perfect. Each of the committees will have someone in charge of handling your flags to ensure that they get 

returned to the right person from your club.            

    I can’t thank everyone enough for all of their support this year but we are still in need of your help. Our 

Chair-people have tried to keep our costs to the bare minimum and have done a fantastic job, but if you could help us offset some of 

these costs it would be a huge help. So if you or your club could help out by donating for a keg of beer or by sponsoring the golf carts 

it would be greatly appreciated. See the enclosed form or go on-line at the registration menu to complete. 

Lady Rhonda & I are looking forward to seeing each and every one of you at the bay during the regattas. So in the meantime enjoy 

your summer on or off the water & Stay SAFE!  

   

 

 

 

 



 

 

Vice Commodore’s Corner...Dale Vanderford 
   Well, the regattas are right around the corner.   I’d like to take a moment to thank the various 
chairs and heads of the committees for all of the work that they put in over the past year to help 
create some truly world class regattas for our participants.    I never realized until I became   
involved that planning these events is a year round activity that involves literally hundreds of 
people.   So thank you for your volunteer time and your efforts year after year.     

   Since last writing, Lady Teressa and I have been out to help represent the organization at  
various Memorial Day and “Opening” celebrations.   We enjoyed our time at the Cod           
ceremony in Cleveland on Memorial Day and was very pleased to see 2009 Commodore Ed 
Payne make the drive out to Cleveland to commemorate the day with us.    Thanks             

Commodore Payne!   Looking forward, we plan to attend many of the AYC cocktail parties that are held    
during the summer.   Looking at the weekends ahead, there are 1, and in many cases, 2 every Saturday 
throughout the summer.   

   We are once again looking for vendors for our Fall meeting in December.  The vendors that attended in the 
spring were very complimentary about the patronage and interest that the participants showed the businesses.  
Many of the businesses that were there in the spring are returning, but there is always room for a few more.  
Please contact me if you know of a business that is interested or have a business that you want to showcase to 
I-LYA. 

   Finally, I wanted to recognize the Commodore for his level of participation this year.   Every weekend, 
there are notices on Facebook of the places that he has visited and where he is out representing the             
organization.   Thank you Commodore Bogue for the great example that you are setting.  I can only hope to 
live up to what you have demonstrated to us throughout this year. 

   Regatta signups are all open, so please consider attending one of the fine regattas this summer.   It’s a great 
time to celebrate boating and each other! 
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   Happy Summer, almost!  As of this writing on 6/5/23, I am still recovering from a full      

Memorial Day weekend which included on Saturday the Opening of the Port ceremony at 

Maumee River Yacht Club in Toledo. This included an introduction of current bridge officers 

and past commodores, a blessing of the fleet and a boat parade.  This was a well-executed 

event; my thanks to the Four Clubs who hosted it! On Sunday, Sharon and I travelled to 

Ashtabula Yacht Club to meet many folks from that area.  And, on Memorial Day Monday we 

participated in a memorial service aboard the USS Cod, a World War II era submarine that is a 

museum in Cleveland.  This was hosted by Greater Cleveland Boating Association (GCBA).  Commodore 

Bogue delivered a touching speech during this event. 

We are now looking ahead to the annual Opening of the Island event at Ford Yacht Club.  This also includes 

a blessing of the fleet and boat parade.  It is always a wonderful event where we catch up with our many   

longtime friends and make new ones. 

The 2023 yearbooks have been printed and are in the process of being distributed.  Check around your club 

for a copy.  Thank you to all who contributed!  

We are less than six weeks from the start of the Junior Sail Regatta, to be held July 16 - 20.  I am especially 

looking forward to this event as it will be my first.  The Power Regattas follow on July 26 – 30; consider 

sponsoring a keg or shuttle transportation. The Sail Regatta is soon after on August 3 – 6; also consider   

sponsoring a keg or set of class flags.  Registration is open.  Sharon and I enjoy the regattas as a sort of family 

reunion. 

In closing, the boating season is upon us, travel safely on the water.  Please consider a having a courtesy  

safety inspection for your boat.  We will see you at The Bay! 

 

The remaining 2023 I-LYA News schedule:    

     

 
 

Rear Commodore Scott Kneisel 

Edition Due Date 

  

Results 8/21/23 

Fall Meeting 10/9/23 

Rear Commodore’s Corner...Scott Kneisel 
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  Great News; the Junior Powerboat Regatta is just around the corner.  As you may recall, 
the date has CHANGED from previous years, the Regatta has moved to the last weekend 
in July.     

   For those who have never attended the Junior Powerboat Regatta, you’re missing out on 
some great fun and camaraderie.  The fun starts on Wednesday the 26th of July and runs 
concurrent with the Senior Power boat Regatta, ending on Sunday the 30th of July.  There 
is fun for the entire family, so mark your calendar and plan your family’s vacation to coin-
cide with the Powerboat Regatta.  There are lots of great boating contests for our Juniors: 

Junior Powerboat seminar, Weather contest, Chart reading and course plotting exercise, On-shore navigation contest, 
O.T.W. (On-The-Water) Boat handling contest, O.T.W. compass reading, O.T.W. Chicane-boat handling and low 
speed maneuvering, O.T.W. docking contest and we’re going to try and bring back the Man-Overboard contest.  This is 
a great opportunity to get your juniors involved and who knows; maybe they will win it all and come away with a 
$300.00 scholarship.  Or maybe they will win the Junior Skipper award.   No matter what, they will have a great time 
and learn a little something in the process.  

   In addition to these award winning activities, we have additional activities for the 12 to 19 group and those pre juniors 
under 12.  Junior Putt-Putt, Geo-Quest contest, fishing contest, movie night and the regatta wrap-up with Saturday    
afternoon AWARDS and Presentations. 

   Be sure to check the I-LYA web site for registration and schedule information.  If you have any questions, please feel 
free to contact me; Captain Bob 313-938-8414 or send me an email; CaptainBobLang@OutLook.com 

That’s all for now; think boating and I’ll see you at the Bay in July!   Captain Bob; 313-938-8414  

  

Social Media Update 

 

    I-LYA member clubs and the members of those clubs tend to be very social beings and I-LYA social media is working to help 
everyone be even more social, and more in the know about events and occasions! Please be sure to share the links to our Facebook 
presence (multiple!), Twitter, and our website with your club's social media and with individual members!  Coming up very quickly 
are our Bay Week Regattas, we have something for everyone!  Be sure to share that information too. For Power Bay Week (Sr & Jr), 
we’ll work very hard to post information about events, any schedule or location changes, and so forth so you’ll want to be sure you 
check them while you’re having fun at the Bay!  Here are the links. 
  
Website:  https://i-lya.org/ 
Twitter:    https://twitter.com/InterLakeYacht 
Facebook:  I-LYA Inter-Lake Yachting Association  https://www.facebook.com/ILYAInterLakeYachtingAssociation 
                   I-LYA Power Bay Week Jr & Sr  https://www.facebook.com/ILYABayWeekPowerRegattasSrandJr/ 
                   I-LYA Bay Week (Senior Sail) https://www.facebook.com/ILYABayWeek 
                   I-LYA Junior Sailing https://www.facebook.com/groups/ilyajuniorsailing 
                   Inter-Lake Yachting Association History  https://www.facebook.com/interlakeyachtingassociationhistory 
  
NOTE: there are a few old Facebook groups and pages attributed to I-LYA, if you’re following them, you aren’t getting the most 
current information as they are no longer updated (started by someone else long ago). 
Don’t forget, registration is available for the various bay weeks, you can obtain that information from the webpage and also posted 
on our Facebook presence – SEE YOU AT THE BAY!  

Please share this information with members of your respective clubs, if you have newsletters and/or social media, please post this 

information!  If you have information to submit for posting, please send it to Kris Truthan, truthank@gmail.com.  And don’t forget 

our Twitter account I-LYA! Searching for I-LYA on Twitter will pull up this account 

https://i-lya.org/
https://twitter.com/InterLakeYacht
https://www.facebook.com/ILYAInterLakeYachtingAssociation
https://www.facebook.com/ILYABayWeekPowerRegattasSrandJr/
https://www.facebook.com/ILYABayWeek
https://www.facebook.com/groups/ilyajuniorsailing
https://www.facebook.com/interlakeyachtingassociationhistory
mailto:truthank@gmail.com
https://twitter.com/InterLakeYacht
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SAIL REGATTA 
 
 
 
 

   It’s time to get your registration in for the 130th I-LYA regatta. With the Mills Trophy Race and Cleveland 

Race Week in the history books, now is the time to make your own history at Bayweek. We have a great crew 
of people all set to make this regatta the best ever. If you don't have a lot of crew, we have a double handed 
class this year, along with the single handed sailors. As was suggested at one of our zoom meetings, if you did 

not have a crew, then get together with other boats at your club that don't have enough crew. Put a crew      
together with the other boats and come to Bayweek. Challenge other yacht clubs to do the same thing. It could 
be Team Edgewater or Team Port Clinton. Any way to get more sailors out to the regatta and enjoy the      

competition and camaraderie.  

   There will be free beer every night, Mount Gay Rum party on Friday night and Tito's Vodka party on Satur-
day night for the competitors. Dinner items will be available at Put-in-Bay Yacht Club each evening at a spe-
cial price. See you at the Bay 

 

Bill Pribe NCYC, Sail Regatta Chair 

  

  

 
 

 2023 I-LYA Junior Championship Regatta 

(AKA Junior Bay Week) 
 

 
   Summer is finally here. The I-LYA Traveler’s series is in full swing. Don’t     

forget to add the I-LYA Junior Championship (Junior Bay Week) to your summer 
sailing schedule. We are planning for a great regatta this year. The Sunday through 
Thursday format for JBW is similar to years past with a scheduled two-day      

Qualifying Series and a scheduled two-day Championship Series. Awards are 
planned for the first five places in the Gold Fleets, first three places in the Sliver 
Fleets, and the first three places in the Thistle Fleet. 

   The off the water schedule has a few changes, including more time for team din-

ner. Get your Thistle, c420, or ILCA/ Laser ready a great week of racing. For more 
information, check out the website at:                                                                               

https://sites.google.com/ view/i-lyajuniorsailing/. 

 We are always looking for volunteers to help with the regatta. We are looking for additional boats and boat 

drivers to help with the on the water racing. If you are interested in helping out for all or part of the regatta, 
please contact us at ilyajrchamps@gmail.com. 
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2023 Junior Sailing Committee Council Update  

    The 2023 I-LYA Junior Sailing Calendar of events is moving along nicely. This past Saturday, our first Traveler’s 
Series Regatta was held on the inland waters of Buckeye Lake Yacht Club. The first regatta had 51 sailors competing 
in 3 classes of boats – Opti, C420 and Laser. Wind averaged around 8-9 mph from the east-northeast with some more 
northerly puffs and shifts. Conditions were favorable for crew trapping on the C420s. Thank yous go out to the Buck-
eye Lake Yacht Club race organizers, their members and volunteers for hosting junior sailors and supporting the fu-
ture if sailing in our region. Up next, Hoover sailing Club. Race results can always be found through the links of the 
junior sailing schedule.   

 Registration for Travelers Series regattas 1-5 are available on theclubspot.com.   

 If you are a junior sailor or know a junior sailor, get yourself and your boat ready to participate. Our area is one-of-a-
kind with the ability for over 1,000 junior sailors competing at local events throughout the summer months. The Trav-
eler’s Series includes Opti (green), Opti, ILCA/Laser, C420 and Thistle fleets. If you know a junior sailor, get them 
involved in their local sailing program to get ready for a great summer of fun and competitive sailboat racing in 
the inland and open waters of I-LYA member clubs.   

 The I-LYA Junior Sailing website is updated and will continue to be updated throughout the season. Information 

about all the junior sailing that I-LYA has to offer can be found at https://sites.google.com/view/i-

lyajuniorsailing/ If you’d like to be part of our eNewsletter, please email ilya.juniors@gmail.com to be added to our 

mailing list.   Kellie Schaffner, Chair 

 

POWERBOAT REGATTA 

   Hi Everybody!  I can’t believe that the Powerboat Regatta is right around the corner, 07/26/23 – 07/30/23.  On-line 
registration is open so make sure that you register as soon as possible if you plan to attend.  I believe that we will have a 
great turnout this year, let’s hope the weather is in our favor. 

   I want to welcome back all of our “regulars” who attend the regatta every year and welcome all of our NEW boaters 
that will be attending for the first time.  I don’t think you will be disappointed, there is so much to do.  There are four 
water events:  Flying Mile, Chicane, Docking and Predicted Log.  If you are interested in participating, I think you will 
enjoy. 

   We also have events for the land lovers as well:  such as putt-putt golf, corn hole contests, golf, volleyball and softball 
games.  There is a Ladies Tea scheduled on Friday and a Smoker for the Gentlemen so they don’t miss out on anything.  
Also, we have a Mount Gay Rum Party scheduled for Thursday evening which provides entertainment and raffle prizes.  
On Saturday night, we close out the week with the Tito’s Vodka Party, where everyone can unwind after a long week of 
fun! 

   We don’t want to forget about our Juniors!  Captain Bob holds a great Junior Powerboat class where our juniors can 
compete and try to win scholarship money if they sign up.  This is a great program that I can highly recommend as my 
son participated and enjoyed himself.  Other events for the Junior Regatta include a Fishing Contest, putt-putt golf, 
Movie Night on Thursday and Geo Quest. 

   I want to thank all of the Committee Chairs who have volunteered to host their event for this year.  We have many vol-
unteers that have chaired their event for years and appreciate their service.  We also have a few new chairs that we wel-
come this year.  I want to thank the Powerboat Committee who has put a lot of hard work in so far this year to make sure 
that everything runs smoothly for this week.  Please consider attending as many events as possible! 

   Lastly, please join me in supporting our 2023 ILYA Commodore Lloyd Bogue during this year’s regatta.  Please feel 
free to contact me at bethelou2@aol.com if you have any questions. Rich McKee Jr., 2023 Powerboat Chair 

http://theclubspot.com/
https://sites.google.com/view/i-lyajuniorsailing/
https://sites.google.com/view/i-lyajuniorsailing/
mailto:ilya.juniors@gmail.com
mailto:bethelou2@aol.com
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I-LYA Bridge Officers & Past Commodore 

2023 

Opening of the Island  
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POWER BOAT REGATTA SHUTTLE            

SPONSORSHIP OPPORTUNITY 

 

   The I-LYA Powerboat Committee and Shuttle Transportation Chairman are inviting the    

I-LYA affiliated clubs and individuals that have participated in past Powerboat Regattas.  

We are asking you or your club to     consider donating money towards our Golf Cart   

Shuttle Transportation for the upcoming 2023 Powerboat Regatta.  We are asking each 

club (or interested individuals) that participate in the Regatta if they would consider      

donating $80.00 towards this fund so that we can continue to provide transportation to 

the many events.  If your club is not in a position to contribute at this level, the committee 

will gladly accept contributions in any amount.  We transport a large number of your club 

members whether it’s to A or C Dock, the PIB Yacht Club, the Putt-Putt Golf Course, I-LYA 

events, etc.  We have many members that are unable to walk long distances and this     

valuable service provides an efficient way so that our participants can go to the numerous 

activities, some of which are quite a distance from where their boats are docked. 

   We ask for your contribution in donating; information is listed below on where you can 

forward your donation.   Checks should be made payable to “I-LYA 2023”.   If you can    

donate, please send your check to Nate Edmunds, Powerboat Treasurer.  Nate’s mailing 

address is 6950 Maplewood Dr., Temperance, MI 48182.  

Thanks for your consideration. 

 

Shuttle Transportation Co-Chairpersons:  

Sharon Kneisel, BVYC; 419.367.6503; Sharon.kneisel97@gmail.com 

Paula Antoine, RVYC 419.392.6067 paulaantoine@protonmail.com 
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   We would like to thank all the clubs who have already sent in their 2023 Dollar-per-
Member 

donation. The list below is current as of June 5th. If you do not see your club listed, please 

check with your bridge or commodore and perhaps consider making the donation a line item 
in 

your club’s yearly budget. Reminders will be sent to clubs who have given in the past. 

Donations are accepted throughout the year. Dollar-per-Member donations are used each 
year 

to help support both junior regattas. Funds also help offset expenses for the young sailors 
who 

qualify to represent I-LYA and Area E at Chubb Nationals. 

There is still training grant money available. If you have unreimbursed expenses related to 

instructor or race management training, please go on our website (yachtsmensfund.org) and apply for a training grant. Grants of up to 
$100 are available for those who plan to use their training to improve boating education and competition in I-LYA. 

We recently received memorial donations in memory of Terry Kilpatrick and Commodore Mike Smith. Memorial donations are in-
vested so that these gifts continue to support youth sailors and boaters into the future. 

Finally, shout out to Kellie and Chip Schaffner who recently joined The Yachtsmen’s Fund as Life Members! We appreciate their 
support and the support of all our members. Many of our Trustees will be at the Bay this summer, please stop and say hi. 

See you at the Bay!  Steve Harris - President, Yachtsmen’s Fund 

 

2023 Dollar-per-Member Clubs 

(as of June 5, 2023) 

   Chagrin Lagoons Yacht Club  West Shore Boat Club 

    All Ports Yacht Club                                      West River Yacht & Cruising Club 

   Jolly Roger Sailing Club   Mohican Sailing Club 

   South Shore Cruising Club  Sunseekers Boating Club 

   Edgewater Marina Boat Club  Perrysburg Boat Club 

   Erie Yacht Club   Cooley Canal Yacht Club 

   Western Reserve Yacht Club  Port Clinton Yacht Club 

   Cleveland Yachting Club  Put-In-Bay Yacht Club 

   Bay View Yacht Club   Indian Hill Boat Club 

   Toledo Sailing Club   Cheshire Cove Sailing Club 

   North Cape Yacht Club  Bay Point Yacht Club 

   Vermilion Boat Club   Buckeye Lake Yacht Club 

Grosse Isle Yacht Club  

 

 

 

 

President Yachtsmen’s Fund 

 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 




